DRAFT MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD

ON WEDNESDAY 16TH MAY 2018

IN THE OLD BREWHOUSE, OSTERLEY PARK

Present:  Committee members John James (Chairman), Douglas Craik, Michael Doran,  Patricia James and Joan Mound, and 29 members.

1. Apologies for absence
1.1. Carol Baker, John and Stephanie Collis, Jennifer Corbin, Rita Ford, Margaret Friday, Howard Simmons, John Stacey and Sheila Underwood.  Neil Cole had also sent sincere apologies for missing the Friends’ A.G.M. for the first time in six years.  He wished the Friends all well, trusting that the evening would be a huge success.  He thanked the Friends for their continued support.
2. Minutes of the A.G.M. held on 17th May 2017
2.1. Proposed by Peter Bush, seconded by Sandra Hunkin, the minutes of the meeting held on 17th May 2017 were agreed as a true and accurate record.

3. Annual report presented by the Chairman on behalf of the Trustee
3.1. John James said that when we had met at this time last year we were close to finalising the purchase of a new buggy.  It was a highlight of the year when we had the official unveiling of the buggy, the Conacher Car, in the stableyard.  In our winter 2018 newsletter we had a memorable photograph of the occasion, taken by John Stacey, with Ian Conacher’s family and friends present.   It was a fitting tribute to Ian and also to his wife Audrey for their immense voluntary contribution to the work of the Friends and to Osterley Park and House.

3.2. We continue to attract new members and keep in touch with quite a few of those members who have left the area.  We are one of the few Friends’ organisations of a National Trust property,   as most supporters’ organisations are local, such as Ealing, Wembley and Central London branches.  As a small committee we keep our members up to date through our quarterly newsletter, expertly edited by Douglas Craik, who is also our Honorary Treasurer, holiday organiser, and runs the 100 Club.  We have regular articles, particularly by our very knowledgeable Margaret Friday, on diverse subjects. 

3.3. With Neil Cole’s support we regularly hold coffee mornings every month.  We  had regular updates from staff on the House and Park, last year from Neil Cole, Lyndsey Feeney Visitor Experience and Marketing, Ffion George House and Collections Manager, Andy Eddy Head Gardener, Sophie Slater Commercial Manager and Jeremy Dalton Head Ranger.  We were also grateful for contributions from some of our members and guest visitors, last year Douglas Craik on Osterley bombs and Blitz bomb disposal, Margaret Friday on her trip to Iran, Christine Diwell on historic houses in the borough, Arthur Spikins and others on early volunteering at Osterley and Virginia Fassnidge on “in the Tudor kitchen”.    Our coach trips continue to be popular and six were held, to Leeds Castle, Sherborne Castle, Lydiard House, Apethorpe Palace, the Shuttleworth Collection and Sudeley Castle.  I would like to thank the Trips Group, namely Rita Ford, Margaret Friday, Pat Herod, Angela Lynskey and Barrie Pyle, ably led by Douglas Craik.  Margaret Friday once again organised London visits, last year to Keats’ House, Queen’s House Greenwich, Eastbury Manor, a Georgian Walk, the Museum of Garden History and the Jewel House, Westminster.  We held an Autumn Reception at which the speaker was Jim Foy, Assistant Director Operations National Trust London and South East.  For the first time we also held a Christmas Lunch in the Brewhouse, much enjoyed by all who attended.  Once again I attended London and South East Supporter Group meetings.  I also went to the National Trust AGM in Swindon.

3.4.
      Joan Mound continues to serve on the committee.  Her vast experience of the

House and Friends is an important contribution to our work.  Mike Doran looked after our website and we are most grateful for his I.T. skills.  He provides an important link to the Osterley Park community.  He also liaised with REACH and advertised the posts of Membership Secretary and Newsletter Editor.  We were successful in finding Keith Rookledge as our new Membership Secretary.  As a committee we are grateful for the agendas and minutes produced by our Honorary Secretary, Patricia James.  I am sorry to say that John Stacey is not standing as a committee member for the time being as he has mobility problems, but when his mobility improves it is hoped to co-co-opt him to the committee.  We are grateful to him for his years of support of the Friends, and in particular for so many superb photographs over the years that have appeared in the newsletters. Finally, I would like to thank Douglas, as our Vice-Chairman, for all the work he carries out for the Friends.  We meet six times a year and do need to have more people coming forward to join the committee.   Too many voluntary organisations have folded because no-one comes forward to fill the posts once committee members retire.  Recently two nearby National Trust supporter groups have closed.   We need to share the work and ensure that there will be continuity.

3.5.
      The report was adopted.

4.
      Presentation of certified accounts for year ending 31st December 2017
4.1.
     Douglas Craik gave a presentation on the accounts.  Net income amounted to
£13,068.98.  Income came from three main activities: membership subscriptions, members’ activities and “other” (donations/fundraising/gift aid).  Membership subscriptions at £2,352 were similar to 2016.  Members’ activities were up by about £700: 100 Club at £617 about the same, coffee mornings at £617 up £500 as the cost was increased by £1, coach trips at £2,100.70 up £300 due to increased bookings, holiday at £2,925.95 up £400 due to a successful travel insurance claim and London visits at £369 down £500 due to reduced bookings and lower “mark-up” on costs.   “Other”, up overall up by about £400 after exceptional items (Ian Conacher donations in 2016 and buggy trade-in in 2017).  Buggy donations at £2,238 were up £500 to the highest yet, and can be gift aided.  General donations at £793 were up by £650, but this included a one-off £750 for the buggy trade-in.  Gift Aid at £921.33 was at the usual level 
4.2.      Expenditure amounted to £12,134.27.  This included £11,262 to the National Trust
supporters group donation account., materials for flower growers £254.27 and buggy maintenance £618.  Expenditure on newsletter amounted to £460.93 (printing was some £160 of the total); postage costs were reduced by 60 Friends receiving the newsletter on line. General expenditure at £73.34 included the A.G.M. and Autumn Reception costs.  The 2016 figure was £247.28 and included payment to the speaker.  

4.3.     The excess of income over expenditure amounted to 44p.  Douglas explained that when
there was a surplus or the committee chose not to spend, it went into the Supporters Group Donation Account held by the National Trust on behalf of the Friends.  The money could only be used as agreed by the Friends’ committee.  The Friends had started to use this account four and a half years ago.  The amount brought forward on 1.1.17 was £23,975.61.  £15,650 had been transferred out for the buggy and £1,000 for wheelchairs.  At the end of the year £11,262 had been transferred in.  

4.4.    Douglas referred to the subscription charge of £10 plus £1 gift aid, expenditure broken
down as 33p running costs, postage £2.17, printing newsletter £2.88, gave to Osterley some £5.50. 
4.5.   Douglas thanked Patricia Barrett for examining the accounts this year.  Patricia in turn
             thanked Douglas for each year handing over impeccable accounts.

4.6. Barrie Pyle queried Jim Tickle’s legacy.  It was noted that the money went directly to the House.  John James said that the legacy was an item on the agenda for each meeting of the Friends’ committee.  Uses for the legacy had been discussed and included the possibility of refurbishing the strong room in conjunction with the Goldsmiths’ silver exhibition at the House.  Barrie said that he would like the money to be spent within a year.  John said that he would inform Neil Cole of the view of the A.G.M. and report back to members.

4.7. The adoption of the certified accounts was proposed by Susan Kendrick, seconded by Barrie Pyle and agreed.      

5. Election of Trustees
5.1.      Under the constitution, members could elect between six and ten Trustees, who must be
members of the National Trust, to serve for the next year.  The present Trustees Douglas Craik, Michael Doran, Margaret Friday, John James, Patricia James and Joan Mound were prepared to stand for re-election.  There were no other nominations.  Proposed by Pat Elliott, seconded by Joan Hazell, the above were elected.
6.      Appointment of Independent Examiner of the Accounts
6.1.       It was noted that Patricia Barrett was retiring as Independent Examiner and John James
asked anyone interested in taking over to put their names forward.  Patrick Howard said that he would be willing to become Independent Examiner and was thanked.

The meeting was closed.
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